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In the early part of July, my 
assistant pastor, Bro. Alan Alvarez, 
sent me a message explaining 
that when he arrived to the 
church on Monday morning for 
ladies prayer meeting, someone 
had poured a salt line across 
the front of the church door 
and left dolls wrapped in red 
cloth. I immediately told him 
that a witch was challenging him 
and our church. I told him to 
confess any hidden sin in his life 
so he would be ready to engage 
the witch. After he and his wife 
finished praying, I instructed him 
to break the salt line, pull down 
the dolls and wait for the witch 
to show up. I told him that she 
would immediately sense the salt 
line was broken and show up in 
efforts to intimidate him. I told 
him that when she arrived, he 
needed to say “the LORD Jesus 
rebuke you” in a very calm but 
authoritative way. I instructed 
him not to engage in dialogue but 
in a prayerful and humble spirit, 
rebuke the enemy in Jesus’ name.  
After four hours, I received a text 
that included these photos of the 
witch being baptized in Jesus’ 
name. After her baptism, I told 
Bro. Alvarez to go to her home 
and clean it of any witchcraft 

objects. I also instructed him to 
ensure every object was broken. 
If at first she was afraid, he was to 
break one single small object so 
she would know she had nothing 
to fear. But after that, she, along 
with anyone else in her household 

were to break 
every single 

one of the 
objects to 
break the 
h a b i t s 
a n d 

s p i r i t u a l 
a t t a c k s . 

They threw 
away four trash bags of broken 
objects. She has since testified of 
her baptism to all her ex-clients, 
and 148 of them have been 
baptized in Jesus’ name! 

~  Steven & Danita Drost

We have been teaching a Bible study 
to a man who cannot hear and only 
understands Latvian. We have had 
weekly Bible studies where we 
communicate through lip reading 
and texting. A few weeks ago, he 
came to our home and was baptized 
in Jesus’ name. As he was baptized, 
he watched my lips to make sure it 

was in Jesus’ name and repeated 
it after me. When he came out of 
the water, we raised our hands and 
praised God together and God filled 
him with the Holy Spirit.

~ Luke & Larissa Havens

God is on the move here in Samoa! 
The church is growing, God is being 
glorified and we are excited about 
the future of God’s church here in 
Samoa! The winds of revival are 
still blowing. People are hungry 
and they are being filled! Here 
are some highlights since our last 
newsletter: We baptized twenty-
four at our General Conference
and thirty were filled with the Holy 
Ghost! We’ve had six graduates 
this year for certificate level and 
thirteen students continuing 
next year for their 
diploma! Last 
but not least, 
LifePoint 
Church 
alone has 
seen six 
baptisms 
and five filled 
with the Holy 
Ghost!

~ Stephen & Angelica Merritt
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Monthly Project Highlights

$4,000 for Costa Rica church
The church in Costa Rica needs to finish the roof on 
a church building. The local church and the national 
work has invested several thousands of dollars but 
are in need of $4,000 to finish the roof before the 
rainy season begins.
Project #: GMGP.3055.2102

To give, reference the appropriate 
project # and send to: 

Global Missions 
36 Research Park Court 

Weldon Spring, MO 63304 
p: 636-229-7900

$11,000 for Mauritius headquarters building 
Mauritius is in need of $11,000 to help expand the 
present headquarters building. This would include 
new restrooms and a much needed kitchen facility.
Project #: GMGP.1175.2109


